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NORTHAMPTON COUNTY  

REGULAR SESSION 

September 3, 2014 
 

Be It Remembered that the Board of Commissioners of Northampton County met on 

September 3, 2014 with the following present:  Robert Carter, Fannie Greene, Virginia 

Spruill , Joseph Barrett, and Chester Deloatch 

 

Others Present:  Kimberly Turner, Scott McKellar, and Michelle Nelson 

 

Agenda Work Session:  

 

A 10-minute work session was held to discuss todayôs agenda items. Chairman Carter called 

upon County Manager Kimberly Turner for input. Ms. Turner had no changes. Chairman Carter 

asked if the Board had any changes or additions. Vice-Chairwoman Greene mentioned that the 

Chamber of Commerce had given her some letters from students who attended the Mock 

Commissionersô meeting that was held in April . The Chamber wanted her to share the letters 

with the Board. Chairman Carter noted that this will not need to be added to the agenda, but the 

letters can be passed around for the Board to review.  

 

Chairman Carter reminded the Board that after the meeting, they are going to tour the old DSS 

Building. 

 

Vice-Chairwoman Greene also referenced the NC Cooperative Extensionôs 100
th
 celebration, and 

that Mrs. Pauline Deloatch, Register of Deeds Director, has compiled a booklet of the event if 

any of the Board members wanted to view it.  

 

Regular Session: 

 

Chairman Carter called the meeting to order, welcomed everyone, and announced when citizens 

could make comments.  

 

Commissioner Barrett delivered the Invocation and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

 

Approval of Regular Session Minutes for August 18, 2014: 

 

A motion was made by Chester Deloatch and seconded by Virginia Spruill to approve the 

Regular Session Minutes for August 18, 2014.  Question Called:  All present voting yes.  

Motion carried.  

 

Approval of Closed Session Minutes for August 18, 2014: 

 

A motion was made by Virginia Spruill and seconded by Chester Deloatch to approve the Closed 

Session Meeting Minutes for August 18, 2014.  Question Called:  All present voting yes.  

Motion carried.  
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Approval of Agenda for September 3, 2014: 

 

A motion was made by Fannie Greene and seconded by Joseph Barrett to approve the agenda for 

September 3, 2014.  Question Called:  All present voting yes.  Motion carried.  

 

Chairman Carter recessed regular session and convened a Public Hearing. 

 

Public Hearing- CDBG Infrastructure Grant for the Barrow s Mill  Project: 

 

Mr. Mike Scott from PRO, conducted a public hearing to provide the Board of Commissioners 

and citizens of Northampton County information regarding a potential application for CDBG 

infrastructure grant funds to serve the Barrows Mill Road community with public sewer. The 

Barrows Mill Road community is also suffering from failing septic tanks.  

 

Chairman Carter asked if citizens had any questions for Mr. Scott. 

 

None were heard. 

 

Chairman Carter called for Board questions. 

 

Commissioner Spruill noted that the County has submitted this application before for the 

Barrows Mill Project and had some difficulty with it. She asked if we were submitting it for the 

same amount. Mr. Scott mentioned that it is for more, but the silver lining is that the original 

application that was submitted provided for individual grinder pump stations at each home that  

would deliver wastewater to the sewer main out in the road. That was the least favorable system 

that we could have designed at the time, given the amount of money that was available. There 

was a maximum of $600,000 then that was available, now there is a maximum of $3 million that 

we can apply for. So this design now is the most favorable for the County from a maintenance 

and operations standpoint.  

 

Commissioner Spruill also wanted to clarify that the Countyôs responsibility will only be 

$10,500. Mr. Scott confirmed that this is correct. He explained that when this program was 

shifted to DENR, the General Assembly looked at what was eligible to spend CDBG funds on, 

and what was not. Technically thatôs an activity that CDBG allows, but the General Assembly 

decided that the local government would be responsible for that part.  

 

He discussed with the County Manager the fact that these funds will not have to be budgeted by 

the County until the 15-16 budget year. 

 

Commissioner Spruill asked if Mr. Scott sees any problem with this application coming up. Mr. 

Scott stated that these applications are very competitive and they have a priority score card that 

they use. He, along with Jason Morris, Public Works Director, the engineer, and Gary Brown, 

Economic Development Director, have already reviewed the priority score card to try to project 

what the County would score, where they felt it would put the County in regards to looking at the 

past two rounds of applications that have already gone through, and this upcoming one. 

However, they donôt know at this point and time what pool of applications are going through 

currently. Therefore, he doesnôt see a problem with the applications other than it being highly 

competitive. 
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Commissioner Spruill asked that even though this will only cost the County $10,500 is there 

anything in the budget that would prohibit us from moving forward. Ms. Turner responded that 

we would have to budget this in our 15-16 budget and she doesnôt see anything prohibiting it. 

 

Chairman Carter mentioned that the commitment for this project had to be there from this Board.  

 

Vice-Chairwoman Greene asked in addition to the twelve residences, if this would also include 

the church. Mr. Scott responded that this will be available to the church, but it would not tie them 

on. The way the program works is only the low and moderate income households are eligible to 

have their service paid for by the County. The church could tie on to it at their own cost. 

 

Mr. Scott mentioned that they will be holding a community meeting (based on the Boardôs 

decision today) within the next few days to go through this project and verify income levels, etc. 

 

Commissioner Spruill asked if the decision for the church to tie on was the arrangement with the 

original application. Mr. Scott confirmed that it was. 

 

Commissioner Barrett asked Mr. Morris if this location was the highest priority in the County. 

Mr. Morris replied that it fits the needs of the application. Commissioner Barrett then asked Mr. 

Scott if this was out of the norm; the amount per household comes out to be about $91,583. He 

asked for a picture of that in comparison to other projects. Mr. Scott replied that some projects 

have been higher and some have been lower. The challenge for communities like this is that if 

they could have had sewer by now, they wouldôve had it if they were closer to the existing sewer. 

Itôs always expensive to extend sewer to an area that is unserved.  

 

Chairman Carter declared the Public Hearing closed and reconvened regular session. 

 

A motion was made by Virginia Spruill and seconded by Fannie Greene to approve Mr. Scott 

proceeding with the 2014 CDBG Infrastructure application for the Barrows Mill Road sewer 

project.  Question Called:  All present voting yes.  Motion carried.  

 

County Attorney McKellar interjected a point. He felt that the motion should be qualified to 

approve the resolution. 

 

Commissioner Spruill amended her motion to include approval of the resolution. Vice-

Chairwoman Greene seconded the amended motion. 

 

 

 

 

PLEASE SEE SCANNED DOCUMENTS WHICH ARE 

 HEREBY MADE A PART OF THESE MINUTES: 
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Dominion Proposed Natural Gas Pipeline: 

 

Michael Thompson, State and Local Affairs Manager for Dominion NC Power, appeared before 

the Board to present the Atlantic Coast Pipeline project that will run through Northampton 

County. Mr. Thompson brought some of his colleagues from companies that are working in 

conjunction with Dominion Power on the Pipeline: Tonya Evans from Duke Energy as well as 

Timothy Greenhouse from Piedmont Natural Gas.  

 

Mr. Thompson mentioned that the Governor made an announcement yesterday introducing the 

Pipeline project which is a $4.5 to $5 billion partnership with Duke Energy, Piedmont Natural 

Gas, and AGL Resources. The Pipeline will go from West Virginia to Robeson County in North 

Carolina.  

 

Chairman Carter thanked Mr. Thompson, Ms. Evans and Mr. Greenhouse for their presentations. 

He mentioned that he is excited about the tax revenue and economic development opportunities 

that this project will bring to the County. 

 

Mr. Thompson mentioned that the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission would like to receive 

as part of the application packet, letters of support. He would like to have a resolution in support 

of Dominion and its partners for the Atlantic Coast Pipeline project.  

 

A motion was made by Fannie Greene and seconded by Virginia Spruill to adopt a resolution 

approving the Dominion Pipeline Project. Question Called:  All present voting yes.  Motion 

carried. 

 

Vice-Chairwoman Greene asked if the blue line on Power Point slide #11 which shows a map of 

Northampton County indicates where the pipeline will be going. Mr. Thompson confirmed.  
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